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To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Team Newhalen, Position

Outstanding Activities and Events

This January was a busy week for our middle schoolers and high schoolers! Last week, we hosted the
Jamboree and Mr. Jeff taught a Stop the Bleed course for one of our academic sessions. The students
learned A(lert) B(leeding) C(ompression). They used simulated blood, pool noodles, and shaving cream to
learn how to apply pressure, pack the wound, wrap the wound, and apply a tourniquet. We are thankful for
Mr. Jeff’s expertise and willingness to teach our students!

Additionally, Aileen Lester committed to Ottowa University for Wrestling and the school hosted a signing for
her to sign her commitment letter. Congrats to Aileen!

Lastly, we have 9 students taking college classes this semester through Alaska Advantage - kudos to them
for going above and beyond.
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Personnel
Newhalen is excited to welcome our new tutor .  He will begin on Wednesday January 9th.Jonathan Kunert

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
Seniors are wrapping up some final standards and beginning to make future plans.

Technology Progress
We ran a test run with esports on a couple computers students from around the district seemed to really
enjoy playing.

Facility Update
On Monday we had a chance to spend extra time disinfecting equipment that the kids have used.

LSAC Activity
The Newhalen LSAC has been working hard to support the school through considerate planning for the
spring semester and into next school year.

Volunteer Report

Professional Development
Newhalen sent 5 staff members to the RTI conference.  Staff came back with great ideas and are ready to
share them with others and put them into practice.

Pupil Attendance
We continue to shoot for 92.5% attendance rate.

Student and Staff Safety

Subsistence Calendar
LSAC has shared concerns with the subsistence calendar.

Other
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